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It’s a note from the principal . . . 
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Assistant Principal 
John Passantino 

Dear Werner Community, 
 

We are excited to be back in school with your student(s)! The kickoff for 
this year has been great so far and we appreciate all your support with 
the transition and for supporting your child so that we can all be in per-
son this year. 
 

As we begin to get in the rhythm of school again, I encourage you to 
stay in contact with your child’s teacher. With many new students, it will 
be important to build those relationships and communicate your needs 
to support your child. We appreciate your support and responding to 
our staff’s needs as well. 
 

With our newsletter this year, I am hopeful that we can begin to use our 
monthly newsletter to highlight or showcase our students’ work, our 
programs and events as a community. Our Werner Weekly will still serve 
as our weekly communication for reminders of upcoming events and 
needs. 

http://www.facebook.com/pages/WernerElementaryPTA/145086898860740
https://wer.psdschools.org/
http://www.womensclinicnoco.com/
https://www.familyclinicfc.com/
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Note From The Principal    continued 

continued on next page 

Last, I want to thank you for being supportive of our protocols and routines 
to help mitigate and prevent COVID-19 impact. We recognize the sacrifice 
that takes on everyone’s part to care well for others. Together, we will con-
tinue to move forward and help provide the best possible education for our 
students in person and address things as they come. Thanks, again, for your 
positive support in all these things. 
 

I hope you all have a great September and we hope to see you around cam-
pus or our Fall Fun Festival later in September. 
 

Best regards, 
Hayden 

New Staff 

Name: Nancy Erekson 

Position: Art teacher (Fridays) 

Education: MA, University of Northern 
Colorado 

Hobbies: Running, hiking, gardening, 
dance parties in the living room with 
my family (and making art!)  

Favorite Quote, Book, or Movie: Star Wars - A New Hope Episode IV 

 

https://www.healthdistrict.org/cayac
http://www.youthclinic.com/
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Name: Nate Free 

Position: Head Relief Custodian 

Education: Honor graduate Natrona County High 
School (2012) 

Hobbies: Performing live music, camping, fishing, 
driving 

Favorite Quote: "I see now that the circumstances of one's birth are 
irrelevant. It is what you do with the gift of life that determines who you 
are'' - Mewtwo, Pokemon the first movie 

 

 

Name: Barb Gomez RN, BSN 

Position: School Nurse 

Education: BS in Nursing from UNC, BS in 
Psychology from OSU (Oregon) 

Hobbies: Reading 

Favorite Book: The Left Hand of Darkness by Ursula 
K. Leguin 

New Staff      continued 

http://www.poudrelibraries.org/borrow
http://www.saludclinic.org/
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Check out the Werner 
calendar at https://

wer.psdschools.org/calendar 
for updated information 
throughout the month as 

event times and/or dates can 
change. 

continued on next page 

Name: Nicolette (Nikkie*) Hayward  

Position:  ILS Para  

Education: Graduated from CSUF (California State 
University of Fullerton) with a BA in Art History.  

Hobbies: I love to paint, sketch, have an interest in 
photography, crafting in various mediums, and 
learning new musical instruments  and languages 
(hope to one day achieve fluency in at least 7 languages ). I’m also a huge 
cinephile and movie buff! 

Favorite Book Series: Harry Potter (super obsessed Potterhead). 

Favorite Movie: The Rocketeer 

Favorite “Saying”: I’ll either have a good time or a good story to tell! 

 

Hello, my name is Mindi Kruger and I’m so excited to be 
a Werner Wildcat, teaching 2nd Grade! 

I’m a Fort Collins native and graduate of the University 
of Northern Colorado.  My degree is in Interdisciplinary 
Studies with an emphasis in Spanish. I taught 
Kindergarten for eleven years and First Grade for two 
years.  I love that I've experienced the foundations of 
learning with my kinder friends and am getting to see 
the progression through 1st and now 2nd grade.  

In my spare time I enjoy making stained glass, reading (my favorite book of 
all time is Little Women), playing games with family, exercising and going to 
church. 

I believe strongly in the parent-teacher relationship and can't wait to 
partner with my families to support our learners.  Teaching is my passion 
and I consider it an honor to spend each day with your little people!  Here's 
to a fantastic 2021-2022 school year!  

New Staff      continued 

https://wer.psdschools.org/calendar
https://wer.psdschools.org/calendar
http://www.fcconnexion.com/
mailto:SchoolNewsletterCompany@gmail.com
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Name: Sarah Krueger 

Position: 1st Grade Teacher 

Education: Bachelor’s degree in Elementary Education 
from University of Northern Colorado 

Master’s degree in Cultural Equity and Diversity in the 
Classroom from University of Colorado - Boulder 

Hobbies: Gardening, Singing, Dancing, Brunching, and 
Reading 

Favorite Quote: “True belonging doesn’t require that we change who we 
are; it requires that we BE who we are.” – Brene Brown 

Favorite Book: Harry Potter 

Favorite Movie: Love Actually 

 

Name:   Donna Oberto 

Position:  Math Workshop 

Education:  Bachelor of Science in Elementary 
Education 

Hobbies: I enjoy reading, playing board games, and 
card games. 

Favorite Book: PEAK by Roland Smith 

 

 

 

Name: John Passantino 

Position: Assistant Principal/GT Teacher 

Education: Bachelor’s Degree from Florida Atlantic 
University in Elementary Education 

Master’s Degree from Colorado State University in 
Education Leadership 

Hobbies: Hiking, Photography, Softball 

A Favorite Quote: "What gets us into trouble is not what we don't know. It's 
what we know for sure that just ain't so." -Mark Twain 

 

New Staff      continued 

mailto:joe.mivshek@km.com
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Name: Katie Snyder 

Position: ILS teacher  

Education: Undergraduate degree in Special Education 
from the University of Northern Colorado. Masters 
degree in Elementary Reading and Mathematics from 
Walden University. National Boards in Exceptional 
Needs.   

Hobbies: Hanging out with my family, Volunteering at 
church, crafting, and dancing.  

Favorite Quote: “It’s not what happens to you, but how 
you react to it that matters.” Epictetus 

 

Name: Mark Sonnen 

Position: 5th Grade Teacher 

Education: Elementary Education Degree from Calvin 
College (2012) 

Hobbies: I love to draw and create!  I also enjoy 
reading, watching good movies and TV, watching 
sports, especially college football, and spending time 
with my wife, 2 year old daughter, and 8-month old 
son!  

Favorite Quote, Book, or Movie: My favorite book of all time is The Lord of 
the Rings!  I think it's a literary marvel that Tolkien could write such a grand 
and unique epic that has so many important things to say.   

Back-to-School Information from our Specials 
Team 

You can get more information about what your student will be learning in 
Specials (Art, Media, Music, and PE) through these links. Please feel free to 
reach out to our specials team anytime you have questions! 

Art, Mrs. Siemers, Mrs.  Erickson: https://drive.google.com/file/

d/1cV3qYbssFCR7mtaB2FVt3znbCLqybuVB/view?usp=sharing 

PE, Coach J.: https://sites.google.com/psdschools.org/wer-learning-pe-

julian/home 

Music, Mr. Krueger: https://sites.google.com/psdschools.org/wer-learning

-music-krueger/home 

Media/Technology, Mrs. Powers: https://sites.google.com/

psdschools.org/wer-learning-media-powers/home 

New Staff      continued 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cV3qYbssFCR7mtaB2FVt3znbCLqybuVB/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cV3qYbssFCR7mtaB2FVt3znbCLqybuVB/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1cV3qYbssFCR7mtaB2FVt3znbCLqybuVB/view?usp=sharing
https://sites.google.com/psdschools.org/wer-learning-pe-julian/home
https://sites.google.com/psdschools.org/wer-learning-pe-julian/home
https://sites.google.com/psdschools.org/wer-learning-pe-julian/home
https://sites.google.com/psdschools.org/wer-learning-music-krueger/home
https://sites.google.com/psdschools.org/wer-learning-music-krueger/home
https://sites.google.com/psdschools.org/wer-learning-music-krueger/home
https://sites.google.com/psdschools.org/wer-learning-media-powers/home
https://sites.google.com/psdschools.org/wer-learning-media-powers/home
https://sites.google.com/psdschools.org/wer-learning-media-powers/home
https://sites.google.com/psdschools.org/wer-learning-media-powers/home
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continued on next page 

September 2021 

Counseling Corner 

Welcome back to another great school year.  
For those who do not know me, I am the School Counselor at Werner.  My 
name is Julie Flemister and my office is located just west of the cafeteria.  I 
am fortunate to teach in the classroom every other week different social 
skills, including but not limited to, getting along skills, conflict resolution, 
how to calm ourselves if we are feeling nervous or anxious, and Acts of 
Kindness.  

My focus this year will be on helping students with resiliency and 
mindfulness.  I will be addressing calming strategies along with skills on 
how to develop a growth mindset.  I teach many of these skills through 
bully-proofing, empathy, respect, and kindness lessons. 

I also have lunch with many of the students, so please do not be alarmed if 
your student comes home and says they had lunch with the counselor.  I 
can have 2-3 students from the same class 3 feet apart during lunch. I feel it 
so important to know each student, so if something does come up, they are 
comfortable coming and talking with me. I also help in crisis, talking with 
students, and working with parents on helping their child feel successful in 
school. 

Please let me know if you need resources in our community.  I have some 
amazing sources for what life can throw us at times.  My email is 
jflemist@psdschools.org. 

I also refer to Love and Logic as a parent and as a counselor.  The following 
article is taken from their email resources.  I am learning to step back with 
my own children and hopefully teaching them that they do have the power 
to figure out some things out on their own (resiliency).  I want them to 
know I believe in each one and they are capable of problem solving.  I do 
not want my kids to be in a situation when I am not around, and they have 
no idea how to resolve it. One of the greatest gifts we can give our children 
is independent thinking.  Teachers can help with this skill too.   

 
The Best Gift for a Teacher 

Centuries ago, I presume, a tradition developed whereby parents felt 
compelled to provide a tangible expression of their gratitude toward 
teachers. The original motivations for this tradition are unclear. Some may 
have been prompted by genuine appreciation; others may have been 
spurred by guilt and attempts to atone for the unruly classroom conduct of 
their children; some may have darker motivations where it was hoped a 
small payoff would “grease the wheels” a bit toward a better grade for their 
child. 
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sure how many apples an average person can eat. I wonder how many of 
those cute little picture frames, paper weights, plaques, and other cute 
thingies eventually get regifted. 
  
Of course, all of us dedicated educators want to be appreciated for our hard 
work, long hours, and willingness to be exposed to every germ known to 
humankind. It’s nice to be appreciated for the fact that we choose to love 
kids even when they behave badly and produce noxious fumes. It’s great to 
be appreciated for the fact that we take classrooms full of kids with 
different needs, abilities, behaviors, and troubles and turn them into high-
powered learning teams. 
  

Great teachers are amazing! 

 The best gift we can give them involves our own parenting. The most 
wonderful display of our appreciation is to send them students truly ready 
to be respectful, responsible, and eager to learn. No doubt this gift also 
benefits our children, who will rise to the top when equipped with such 
character attributes. 
  
Listed below are just a few things you can do: 

 

 

 

 

 
  
 

 

Thanks for reading, and thanks for raising great kids who have what it takes 
to benefit from the privilege of schooling! 

Dr. Charles Fay 

• 
  

Make sure that your kids overhear you saying positive things 
about their school and their teachers. 

• 
  

Ensure that they are doing chores without reminders at home, so 
that they know how to do assignments without reminders at 

• 
  

Allow very little time with technology, including video games, tex-
ting, surfing the web, watching videos, television, etc. These ac-
tivities make it more difficult for our children to remain calm and 

• 
  

Have family meals together, where you enjoy each other and talk 
about all of the things you’ve learned during the day. 

Counseling Corner     continued  
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Note from PTA 

Upcoming General Meeting 

September 14th at 9 am | Open to all Werner 
Grown Ups | Picnic tables on the Playground 

Meeting Agenda 

• Mr. Camp’s Update 

• Fall Fun Fest Planning 

• Guest Speaker for October meeting 

• Open Positions and Volunteer Opportunities 

Follow us on Facebook to stay engaged with School Events and see what 
the PTA is up to at the school. 

Volunteers Needed for FALL FUN FEST. We are super excited to be 
planning the return of Fall Fun Fest, September 24th! We have some major 
fun in store for Werner Families and need at least 10 grown-ups to 
volunteer so we can make it a success. Sign up HERE. Spots available for set
-up, pizza and water, cashier, and clean-up. 

Join Us! We have a couple positions open this year on the PTA Board. 
Check them out and send an email to Anjani, the PTA President, if you 
might be interested. 

VP of Community will assist with organization of community events like, 
Mugs with Mentors & Donuts for Grown Ups. 

VP of Fundraising will assist with organization of our fundraising events. 

Community Service Chair will partner with the VP of Community for our 
Werner Cares & Shares outreach programs like, the Fall Food Drive and 
Holiday Giving Tree. 

Thank you for supporting the Werner Elementary PTA! 

PTA President | Anjani Rogenski 

PTA Vice President | Nicole Kidd 

PTA Treasurer | Patti Haswell 

PTA Secretary | Chelsea Padgett 

PTA Board member | Juliana Schump 

There Is No Wrong Way To PTA. How Do You PTA? 

 

https://www.facebook.com/Werner-Elementary-PTA-145086898860740/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/409054da4ad28a4ff2-fall
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First Day of School 
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Tour de Cat 
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http://www.alphabest.org/poudreco
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